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Reminders for April 

 

• Urgent need for a Communications Director. 

• Urgent need for Technology Support. 

• Urgent need for GC Master Gardener Booth       
support for the County Fair (2nd Weekend in Oct). 
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Letter from the President 
            

      

    

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fundraising Group??? 
We have some exciting opportunities for fundraising that we will be starting to 

incorporate to add to the budgets for our community projects. Stay tuned for 

more info! If you would like to be a part of a fundraising group, please reach out 

to me and we’ll get a group together! 

 

Communications Director needed ASAP 
 

Now that everything has gone through the proper channels, we are looking for 

someone to fill the roll as “Communications Director”. The description will soon 

be updated into the PPM, but for now, it can be found in the documents and in 

the newsletter. If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to me. 

Outside of that description, we have board meetings the 2nd Thursday every 

month 6pm-until we’re finished (recently until about 8pm). And we have mem-

bership meetings the 3rd Thursday of every month 6pm-8:30pm. The board has a 

lot of fun together and hope that you will consider joining us.  

 

If you need to reach me, the best way is by text. My number is 972-768-6558. 

You can also email me at sparrowpuckett@gmail.com. 

-Sarah Puckett, 2024 GCMG President 

 

Please visit  the following link to read more information on what is expected of 

the person who holds this position:   https://docs.google.com/document/

d/19u_4DJqGPANPYDjkPHRvQeJLOhKnF7SL/edit?

usp=drive_link&ouid=105633003156821649505&rtpof=true&sd=true 

mailto:Fundraising%20Group???
https://docs.google.com/document/d/19u_4DJqGPANPYDjkPHRvQeJLOhKnF7SL/edit?usp=drive_link&ouid=105633003156821649505&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://docs.google.com/document/d/19u_4DJqGPANPYDjkPHRvQeJLOhKnF7SL/edit?usp=drive_link&ouid=105633003156821649505&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://docs.google.com/document/d/19u_4DJqGPANPYDjkPHRvQeJLOhKnF7SL/edit?usp=drive_link&ouid=105633003156821649505&rtpof=true&sd=true
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Membership Corner 
Membership Information for March 2024 

 

Total certified members: 138 

Congratulations to our gift card winners!  

Door prize - Sylvia Skorupa; Volunteer drawing - Robin Muschalek 

 

 

 

 
            

      

    

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
VMS Tip: Effective January 2025, the Volunteer and CE hours required for recertification will increase to 20 Volunteer hours and 

10 CE hours. Log your hours in VMS every week!! 

Is there someone you’d like to recognize for making a difference? Give a starfish to another person 

at the next membership meeting! 
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Membership Corner 

Blossoming Insights in MG Class #39 
By Ingrid Wilgen 

 
     Prompted by what I am learning in Master Class #39, I found myself reflecting on my garden successes 
from last summer, which upon closer examination, turned out to be fortunate mishaps. How those amazing-
ly sweet volunteer tomatoes came up from the edges of my hot compost pile is beyond me. But they did. 
Desiring to learn more I realized I needed some master gardener mojo. So, here I am, three months into the 
master gardener program, picking up valuable skills, having a lot of fun at volunteer opportunities, while 
making great friends along the way. 

 

     As a student dipping my toes into the world of master gardening, I’ve stumbled upon some laws that are 
as unyielding as gravity---you can’t brush them aside, and I’ve tried. First, a master gardener mantra: “You 
can’t alter your soil type, but you can amend it.” Second, for all Texas plant queries, skip the hassle and head 
straight to agrilifeextension.tamu.edu for nothing but the facts. 

 

     Classmate Jess Kirk, who is also a team member at Tractor Supply in Cibolo, shared her thoughts on the 
course, saying, “I absolutely love it. Not only does it help me assist customers  effectively, but it also inspires 
me with ideas for future landscaping projects at home.” 

 

     Like Jess, I am finding a treasure trove of inspiration and knowledge. Class 39’s science-packed modules 
with master gardener insights, helped me cut through a mountain of garden and landscape design choices. 
One major takeaway that’s saved me time and money is studying perspective plant candidates from inside 
and out before buying them. Selecting plants that harmonize with my backyard’s microclimate while     
steering clear of nursery divas is key. 

 

     Diamonds are not always a girl’s best friend, but weeds can be. MG April Rippel in her herb class made me 
realize that not all weeds are evil when you use them strategically. Rippel also taught that fennel, dill, and 
asparagus don’t always play well with others. 

 

     Listening to MG Bill Nodine’s discussion on vegetable gardens made me realize that plants, like all other 
living things, must endure challenges to grow strong and resilient. Imagine a world where this garden       
wisdom is widespread – how different our world could be. Thinking about this, I put it to the test. The       
germinating eggplant and squash seeds in my office now serve as my trial subjects. Nurtured under the care 
of grow lights and heating mats, these plants are now faced with a new challenge. Following Bill’s advice, 
I’ve introduced the “Jane Fonda” of pedestal oscillating fans to help my young plants build thick, strong 
stems. Will this moderate breeze encourage them to grow into towering giants? Only time will tell.  Insects 
are giants in their own regard. Although small, they can be a challenge or a joy in the garden. Lately I’ve 
been diving into the insect world – learning how to handle them, learning their lifecycles, and figuring out 
which ones are friends, foes, or make for a good gourmet treat. I tried a chili-covered grasshopper during 
MG Beth Smith’s class on insects. Surprisingly tasty! 
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Membership Corner 

 

     One of the most important lessons I’ve learned is the garden trinity: know your plants, know your soil, 
and because they can be an invading army or beneficial allies - know your insects. With the garden trinity 
on my mind, I asked my classmate Don Albrecht,” Which module impacted you the most?” Dennis Hales’  

session on top plant performers and landscape design made a lasting impression on Albrecht. He an-
swered, “Today’s session, particularly Hale’s insights on ornamental plants and flowers, resonated with 
me, as this is probably the biggest step we are taking right now at our new house.” He went on to talk 
about his focus on planting vibrant, drought-tolerant flowering specimens that attract butterflies and  
hummingbirds. Firebush might be the next new addition to his yard. 

   

   One of the biggest lessons I learned from instructor Dennis Hale is to have patience, and to plan out   
landscapes and vegetable gardens in phases. There is value in the journey. I love the life lessons waiting to 
be discovered in the garden, along with the sun-kissed nutrition that surpasses what can be bought in a     
grocery store. Inspired by Hale’s wisdom, I’ve learned that pinpointing the purpose and goals of your     
garden needs to be fleshed out before buying plants. Take a tour of your garden armed with your journal. 
Engage in observation, notetaking, sketching, and delve into the intricate world of insect life, soil ecology 
and the diverse plant species thriving in your garden. Ask questions. What works? What doesn’t? Have you 
had your soil tested or assessed your water quality? Factor in your family’s requirements and the time 

you can dedicate to your garden. With these insights, craft a thoughtful plan to become a conscientious 
steward of the land. 

   

    As I continue to delve deeper into the world of master gardening, each lesson and insight becomes a 
steppingstone in my journey towards creating a vibrant and sustainable garden.  Guided by the wisdom 
shared in Master Gardening Class #39, I’ve come to appreciate the intricate dance between plants, soil, 
and insects. From the unexpected deliciousness of volunteer tomatoes to the careful selection of plants, 
every step is a testament to patience, planning, and a deep respect for nature’s ways. With each seed 
planted and each lesson learned, I am not just cultivating a garden, but nurturing a deeper connection to 
the earth and its wonders. I would like to thank all the instructors and volunteer point-of-contacts for    
being amazing teachers. Through this shared passion for gardening, we are sowing seeds of knowledge 
that have the power to transform, not just our landscapes, but our world. 
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Membership Corner 
Comal Master Gardener 2024 Spring Seminar "Texas Garden Safari - Weather or Not" 

 
            

      

    

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Plant Sale at the Silver Center 

These beautiful flowers bring smiles everywhere they go 
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Membership Corner 
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Monthly Meeting 
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Ask the Master Gardeners. 

Q:  Is there any way to get rid of weeds in my landscape? 

A:  Mowing regularly helps control weeds if only because it keeps the seed heads cut off. Keeping your lawn 
healthy helps because an actively growing dense lawn helps ward off weeds. Extension horticulturist Doug 
Welsh says that it is critical to prevent weeds from being brought into your landscape through trucked in, 
contaminated topsoil or poor-quality turf grass sod. A friend of mine a few years back had a load of topsoil 
delivered that was full of nutgrass. Also, when I first moved into my house, the previous owner had brought 
in old sod from the high school when they replaced the sod on the football field. For ten years my husband 
and I dug grassburs! When you buy topsoil inspect it carefully, and be sure to check any sod for weeds     
before you buy. 

    If you have weeds anyway, Welsh suggests that hand-pulling weeds together is a sure way to provide 
quality time with your spouse. (And, he adds, it can be a character building experience for your children in 
immediate and delayed gratification.) 

    Personally, the only weed I try to keep out of my yard is grassburs. Sometimes, especially in the spring-
time, I have a pleasant surprise. There, out in the open, is a bluebonnet, or a buttercup, or a salvia. And if I 
am lucky, I might find a Zizote milkweed (Asclepias oenotheroides). My yardman, who is also a Master Gar-
dener, just drives the mower around them. 

 

Q: You tell us every year that weed and feed products are not recommended by extension agents and 
educators. Why not? It certainly cuts down on our work. 

A:  In the spring, the timing is off for applying fertilizers. Pre-emergent herbicides should be applied in late 
winter (January or February). Fertilizing should be done after the second spring lawn mowing when the 
lawn is actively growing. 

Q: Last year the weight of the fruit broke branches on one of my pear trees. How should I have avoided 
that? 

A:  Aggie-Hort.tamu.edu says to thin fruit early by hand starting from the end of a branch by leaving one 
pear per cluster. Space the clusters every six inches. The article suggests holding the stem between thumb 
and forefinger and pushing the fruit from the stem with the other fingers. This method does not damage 
other pears on the spur because it removes pears but leaves the stem attached to the spur. Evidently if you 
do not thin your fruit, you will not have as many flower buds the following year. This is why so many of us 
only have a good crop every other year. 

FYI: Don’t forget our birds and wildlife. Keep those birdbaths cleaned and filled. 

Clara Mae Marcotte and  Ernestine Sykes are the Ask A Master Gardener GCMGs with Texas A&M 
AgriLife Extension.  Questions will be answered by these Master Gardeners at 830-379-1972 or the 
website guadalupecountymastergardeners.org.  Ernestine Sykes can also be reached at the Master           
Gardener research library, that is open Wednesdays from 2:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m. (or contact her by text 
at 210-544- 0756 ), located at 210 East Live Oak Street in Seguin.  

http://aggie-hort.tamu.edu/
https://guadalupecountymastergardeners.org/
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GCMG FACEBOOK COMMUNITY 
 
You can tell it is Springtime as we add 78 new members to our Facebook Community.  WOW!!!!  
Welcome ALL!!! They want to learn how to grow vegetables, herbs, and fruit and how to sustain 
them in the heat. Our top posters were Rebecca Allen, Maria Dykes, Melinda Lucas, and April       
Rippel.  Thank you ALL for you contributions. 
 
What To Plant In April 
Plant By Seed- 
Beans, Snap and Lima, Cantaloupe, Chard, Corn, Cucumber, Kale, Marigolds, Okra, Oregano, Pepper, 
Pumpkin, Rosemary, Sage, Strawberry, Southern Peas, Summer Squash, Sweet Potato Slips, Thyme, 
Tomatoes, Turnip, Watermelon, and Zinnias. 
Plant Transplant- 
Basil, Cantaloupe, Chard, Chives, Cilantro, Cucumber, Dill, Eggplant, Fennel, Kale, Leeks, Marigolds, 
Mint, Okra, Oregano, Parsley, Pepper, Rosemary, Sage, Strawberries, Summer Squash, Thyme,       
Tomatoes, Watermelon, Zinnias. 
 
Best Perennial Herbs That Are Drought and Heat Tolerant:  
CHIVES 
Best to grow in containers 
Can grow in full sun or shade 
May go dormant in Summer but comes back in Fall 
 
MEXICAN MINT MARIGOLD 
Once established it is heat and drought tolerant 
It's flowers attract migrating butterflies 
Great edging plant 
 
MINT 
It spreads and invades so grow in a container 
Air prune roots as Mint does not like to be root bound 
Thrives in Spring and Fall 
It goes dormant in Summer heat and in Winter 
Cut back to prevent it from becoming woody 
 
OREGANO 
Flowers attract butterflies 
Grows in full sun and partial shade 
Cut it back to keep it green and soft and prevent woodiness 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/148498042257252/
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LAVENDER 
English Lavender is more compact and cold tolerant than French Lavender 
Plant as an edging in garden beds or in a flower pot as a THRILLER 
Drought and deer resistant 
 
ROSEMARY 
Needs plenty of space to grow 
Evergreen shrub 
Very heat and drought tolerant 
It's flowers are attractive to bees 
 
THYME 
Thrives in sun or part shade 
Drought tolerant 
Great aroma and flavor 
Prune it back to prevent woodiness 
 
ECHINACEA - PURPLE CONEFLOWER 
Easy to grow from seed 
Full sun and tolerates poor soil 
Heat and drought tolerant 
 
Monthly Funny 
Why did the gardener change his mind about gardening even though he wasn't fond of it? 
Because the plants grew on him. 
 
Thank you again for all of your posts and photos.  You are all appreciated.  Please continue to 
post and send your photos of your garden, tips and hacks. 
 
We all learn from each other. 
Enjoy Your Garden. 
Take Care, 
Kathy Adams  
 

 

 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/148498042257252/
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The Wandering Gardeners 

Palmetto State Park 

Gonzales, Texas  

 
By Valerie Bartonek 

     Set along the San Marcos River, approximately 30 minutes east of Seguin, you can find Palmetto State 
Park, named for the tropical Dwarf Palmettos, which grow abundantly there.  The park encompasses 270 
acres of beautiful, lush foliage and a super easy stroll. You can swim, tube, fish, paddle, and canoe here. 
There are 19 tent sites, 17 RV sites, group site camping (for up to 25 people) or an air-conditioned cabin 
(for up to six people). 
      During the Great Depression, many families struggled to put food on the table. Unemployment 
reached 25% as employers stopped hiring. In 1933, President Franklin D Roosevelt created a special work 
program as part of his “New Deal” and called it the Civilian Conservation Corps (CCC) to put men back to 
work and protect land resources. Texas used this program to build the core of its park system. 
      Once enrolled into the CCC, you could expect discipline, training, uniform clothing, shelter, 3 square 
meals and a daily routine of project goals. They could also expect a wage of $30 a month. To earn this, 
one would have to be ready for 40 hours a week of physical labor, learning valuable skills.  
     Another benefit of being part of the CCC, was education. Some focused-on literacy and vocational 
training, while others completed high school degrees. During the Depression, more men entered the CCC 
then enrolled into the university. Over 57,000 young men learned to read in the CCC camp! 
      President Franklin D Roosevelt’s vision was to improve life through recreation. The Civilian Conserva-
tion Corps built more than 50 parks, and Texas Parks and Wildlife Department operates 28 of these parks 
for all to enjoy. 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Dwarf Palmetto  

      Mexican Plum  
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The Wandering Gardeners 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Tenpetal Thimbleweed                         Red  Buckeye                                                        

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
It’s your turn to be a wandering gardener! 

 
         Have you visited a garden that wowed you and you would like to share it with others?  Please submit your 
short article of three or four short paragraphs, in Word format, and up to 8 of your favorite photos that you took 
during your visit, to Melinda Lucas at  MelJLucas78218@Gmail.com.   Please only submit photos that you personal-
ly took in order to avoid copyright issues. 
     The submissions will be put in order by how they are received, and you will be notified what month the article 
will be published.  .   
     There are many wonderful places to visit and enjoy.  Happy traveling. 
 
Melinda J Lucas 
Newsletter Publisher 

mailto:MelJLucas78218@Gmail.com
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Continuing Education 
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Continuing Education 
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Continuing Education 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Earth-Kind On- Line Master Gar-

dener Training 

 If you need hours, or want to learn more about growing plants, please check out the Earth-Kind®  On-
Line Master Gardener Training, by clicking  https://aggie-horticulture.tamu.edu/earthkind/training/ and 
then choosing the topics that you are interested in. 

 This program is designed to provide information on a variety of environmentally friendly (Earth-Kind®) 
practices for use in the home landscape and garden.  As your interest and knowledge in this area grows 
you will have an increased awareness of the many programs,    practices and activities that are Earth-
Kind®.                                   

  Texas Master Gardeners can select from any of these on-line modules to obtain up to 3 hours of 
recertification education credits in a calendar year. Each module is worth 1 hour of credit. Master Gar-
deners are not encouraged to seek re-certification credit for training modules they have completed in 
previous years. 

 Progress through the training program is tracked “on-line” and the results for each completed  mod-
ule are automatically forwarded to your county Master     Gardener Coordinator. 

 Participation in the Earth-Kind® On-Line Master Gardener Training will assist Texas AgriLife  Extension 

https://aggie-horticulture.tamu.edu/earthkind/training/
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Continuing Education 

Please check out the following websites for Continuing Education opportunities: 

 

• Lady Bird Johnson Wildflower Center, Austin TX  https://www.wildflower.org/events/2024-04/ 

• Plant Party 9: Planting a Seed  worth 1.5 hrs  https://youtu.be/DFi7_JZUzoY 

• The Natural Gardener, 8646 Old Bee Caves Rd, Austin, TX  https://tngaustin.com/classes/202404 

• San Antonio Botanical Gardens, San Antonio, TX   https://www.sabot.org/calendar/ 

• Rainbow Gardens, San Antonio, TX   https://www.rainbowgardens.biz/events/ 

• Green Jays Garden Center, 100 Elm Grove Rd, Seguin, TX https://www.greenjaygardens.com/basic-

01 (please check website for classes and details). 

• Bexar County Master Gardeners, San Antonio, TX  has quite a few upcoming continuing education       

opportunities.  Please check out the list below and sign up at:  https://bexarmg.org/events/2024-04/ 

 

Extension programs educate Texans in the areas of agriculture, environmental stewardship, health and 
wellness, youth and adult life skills, human capital and leadership, and community economic develop-
ment and offers the knowledge resources of the land-grant university system to educate Guadalupe 
County residents for self-improvement, individual action and community problem solving. Texas A&M 
AgriLife Extension is a statewide educational agency and a member of the Texas A&M University System 
(TAMUS), linked in a unique partnership with the nationwide Cooperative Extension System and Texas 
county governments. The following videos are for your viewing and completion of CE Hours. 
 

Home Garden Series: https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLjqPKX68x1S5BK_6TGl_LYIe3_XUiPjzz 

 

Horticulture & Gardening Webinar Series with David Rodriguez: 

https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLjqPKX68x1S4J6Urb7-JiyXOCT7Mhtats 

 

Entomology Webinar Series with Molly Keck: 

https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLjqPKX68x1S50uWVbqYzV3k2nfmxeA_9g 

 

 

 

https://www.wildflower.org/events/month/2024-04/
https://youtu.be/DFi7_JZUzoY
https://tngaustin.com/classes/?r34icsym=202404
https://www.sabot.org/calendar/
https://www.rainbowgardens.biz/events/
https://www.greenjaygardens.com/basic-01
https://www.greenjaygardens.com/basic-01
https://bexarmg.org/events/month/2024-04/
https://youtu.be/Cpy6AGbC9sY
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLjqPKX68x1S5BK_6TGl_LYIe3_XUiPjzz
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLjqPKX68x1S4J6Urb7-JiyXOCT7Mhtats
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLjqPKX68x1S50uWVbqYzV3k2nfmxeA_9g
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Continuing Education 

There are many wonderful and informative Youtube videos by Wizzie Brown and others that are  available.  

Each count as one hour of Continuing Education.  Check out some of the following: 

 

• “Entomophagy” by Wizzie Brown   https://youtu.be/Nd9lZnAYKdk 

• “Kissing Bugs” by Wizzie Brown     https://youtu.be/u1vW_BgoxZY  

• “Managing Mosquitos” by Wizzie Brown   https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=95H0aMKQTOU 

• “Controlling Drain Flies, house flies and Fungus Gnats” by Wizzie Brown https://youtu.be/6fKN9_JRXrQ 

• “Trees and Tree Care” by Mary Beth Parsons  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Q2UJWi5Cr84 

• “Getting your Roses Ready for Spring” by Peggy Jones : https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DdHVg-

1848M 

• “Red Imported Fire Ant Management” by Wizzie Brown:  https://youtu.be/aN_Rzm4m7KU 

• “Fleas” by Wizzie Brown:  https://youtu.be/Cpy6AGbC9sY 

• “Turf Entomology” by Wizzie Brown: https://youtu.be/qKTeoz7EnGw 

• “Bed Bugs” by Wizzie Brown: https://youtu.be/I8Apq7AIlNk 

• “Spider ID” by Wizzie Brown:  https://youtu.be/5_xmBOgoMF4 

• “Arachnids other than Spiders” by Wizzie Brown: https://youtu.be/Via1jYHGCYI 

• “Insects to watch for” by Wizzie Brown: https://youtu.be/G31-9N9RoZw 

• “Insect Damage” by Wizzie Brown: https://youtu.be/9oeGiE6BpRM 

• “Pesticide Safety” by Wizzie Brown: https://youtu.be/fUY2zqpNNcI 

• “Stinging Arthropods of Summer” by Wizzie Brown: https://youtu.be/a9IbZxP8Txs 

• “Summer Insects: Pests for Hot Dry Conditions” by Wizzie Brown: https://youtu.be/QCvBu_t_CEE 

• “Rose Insects” by Wizzie Brown: https://youtu.be/xvrR4X_dRzM 

• “Verrmiculture” by Peter Joseph Hernandez: https://youtu.be/azWVXveYt9k 

• “Herbology Witching Spells Part 1” From the Master Naturalists:  https://youtu.be/-ZpGxGhPclo 

• “Herbology Witching Spells, Part 2”  From the Master Naturalists: https://youtu.be/YgYfqW_VP9w 

 

 

https://youtu.be/Nd9lZnAYKdk
https://youtu.be/u1vW_BgoxZY
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=95H0aMKQTOU
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6fKN9_JRXrQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Q2UJWi5Cr84
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DdHVg-1848M
https://youtu.be/aN_Rzm4m7KU
https://youtu.be/Cpy6AGbC9sY
https://youtu.be/qKTeoz7EnGw
https://youtu.be/I8Apq7AIlNk
https://youtu.be/5_xmBOgoMF4
https://youtu.be/Via1jYHGCYI
https://youtu.be/G31-9N9RoZw
https://youtu.be/9oeGiE6BpRM
https://youtu.be/fUY2zqpNNcI
https://youtu.be/a9IbZxP8Txs
https://youtu.be/QCvBu_t_CEE
https://youtu.be/xvrR4X_dRzM
https://youtu.be/azWVXveYt9k
https://youtu.be/-ZpGxGhPclo
https://youtu.be/YgYfqW_VP9w
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Special Volunteer Hours 

Growing Futures Gardens 

 
 

Hello Fellow Master Gardener! 
 
We have added additional workdays at Growing Futures Garden!  Growing Futures Garden is an    
educational garden located at Connections (1447 West Mill Street, New Braunfels), a residential    
foster care center that houses our Guadalupe County children.  We currently have 30 raised garden 
beds, swings, benches, & picnic ta-
bles. 
  
The upcoming scheduled workdays 
are as follows (weather permitting):  
  
Saturday, April 13 
Saturday, April 20 
Sunday, April 28 
Saturday, May 4 
Saturday, May 11 
 

Work starts at 9am.  We will be: 
  
Putting down cardboard 
Spreading mulch 
Filling beds with soil, compost & mulch 
Building beds- easy assembly 
Building arbors- easy assembly 
Planting 
Fertilizing 
Weeding 
Placing bird feeders, bird houses, and birdbath 
Information center sign install  
Building a shed  
 
Please RSVP to Benna via text (270-860-2246) or email. 
  
Hope to see you soon! 
Benna Hunter @ BennaHunter@Gmail.com 
Guadalupe County Master Gardener  
Secretary, GCMG Board of Directors  
POC for Growing Futures Garden 
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Special Volunteer Hours 

 
 
 
Hello Gardeners, 
 
    Thank you so much for your volunteer efforts in Yr 2023!  Can you believe that the total 
number of volunteer hours added up to 14,415 hrs and with 5,534 pounds of produce for 
food pantries across Guadalupe County and surrounding areas.  This is a result of dedicated 
Master Gardeners who volunteer their time, hard work and dedication to this organization!   
 
    On the following two pages  you will find the most updated GCMG Approved Projects,        
Gardens, and Parks for Year 2024.  This document gets updated periodically with new         
projects/gardens/parks.  It will always be uploaded in VMS under General Information>Docs/
Newsletter>Document Type>Other.  The Volunteer report is uploaded as well.  You will also 
find the BINGO challenge (with rules/instructions).  Please take some time to review the rules 
and get ready to win prizes! 
 
    Thank you again for your commitment to this organization! 
 
    Please let me know if you have any questions. I can be reached at mariaq75@gmail.com. 
 
Maria Dykes 
GCMG Volunteer Director 
"And into the Garden I go, to lose my mind and find my soul!" 
 

mailto:mariaq75@gmail.com
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Special Volunteer Hours 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The editor apologies for the above links that are not accessible by just clicking on them. 
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Special Volunteer Hours 
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Special Volunteer Opportunities 

 

Speaker’s Bureau 

We improve the lives of Texans through education by delivering innovative science-based 

solutions that teach people how to improve horticultural practices and food production, to  

protect the environment, to strengthen our communities, and enrich our youth. I am looking 

for individuals who are interested in becoming a part of the Speakers Bureau. If you are         

Interested and willing to disseminate research-based horticulture information to the             

public, please contact William “Bill” Nodine @  william.nodine@att.net. 

 

Team Leader in Charge of Recruiting 

              The GCMG Class Coordinator is looking for a volunteer to be the Team Leader in charge of 
recruiting. Responsibilities include passing out class flyers and applications to the public,    
posting flyers throughout Seguin, working with the Publicity Director to get advertisements  
put in local papers, and helping the other Team Leaders recruit volunteers. 

  
              If you are interested or would like more information, please contact Paul Carter at              

830-481-0817 or mepcarter11@gmail.com. If no answer, please leave a message and your call 
will be returned. 

 

Filming Volunteer 

     Wanted: volunteers who are interested in recording Continuing Education presentations and 
membership meetings. 

     If you have photography or any camcorder experience, please contact Denise Leverich at 

(210) 241-7893 or email (dleverich965@gmail.com).  

mailto:william.nodine@att.net
mailto:mepcarter11@gmail.com
mailto:dleverich965@gmail.com
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Special Volunteer Opportunities 
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Volunteer Opportunities 

 

Please check with the listed point of contact before showing up.  Times and days may 
change at any time due to a number of reasons. 

 

 

Please note the information below for special times.  The points of contact and location information can 
be found on the next few pages. 

•  Schertz Demo Garden (Schertz) - Tues & Fri 8:00-11:00 a.m. 

•  Gutierrez Garden Park (Schertz) - Thurs & Sat 9:30-12:00 pm 

• Polley Mansion (La Vernia) - Monday, Apr 6 at 9:30 a.m. please call/text Robin M. at 571-606-4234 
(gate will be closed unless you call) 

• Growing Futures Garden (New Braunfels) – April 6 from 9:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m.  Please text Benna Hunter 
at 270-860-2246 

• Big Red Barn (Seguin)-Fridays 8:00 a.m.-11:00 a.m., Be on the lookout for email on volunteering for the 
school tours to start April 23-May 10 

 
 
 
UPDATE: We are working on some work from home volunteer hours for those that have a very tight 

schedule due to work or personal - Plz be patient while we explore this option. 

 

 

 

At Your Convenience:  

 

•Schertz – Gutierrez Garden Park, 1231 Borgfeld Rd. Contact Judy Stanley at  830-765-4613 or         

jstanley20@satx.rr.com for further information. (Always needs work) 

 

 

mailto:jstanley20@satx.rr.com
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Volunteer Opportunities 

Scheduled Workday on Monday: 

 

•Marion -   Marion Veterans Community Garden.  Mondays 8:00 a.m. until 11:00 a.m. Contact 
Carol Suchan at 210-870-4880, or email her at ladywithdonkey@yahoo.com or Anne Ottenad at 
210-860-3636 or email her at Ron.anne.ottenad@Gmail.com.   This is an open park and always 
needs weeds pulled.  Once you know what needs to be done, you would be able to work any 
time or day that is convenient for your schedule.  The park is located at 100 W Huebinger St. in 
Marion.  

•Seguin — Park West Pollinator Garden, 600 Block of North Vaughn Ave.  Maintenance of the        
pollinator garden and care of new plants.  Bring gardening tools, water, hat, sunscreen, insect spray 
and wear  appropriate gardening shoes. Hours are Mondays from 8:30 a.m. until 10:00 a.m. Contact 
Liz Romero,  fleurromero@gmail.com 

 

Scheduled Workdays on Tuesdays & Fridays: 

 

•Schertz - Guadalupe County Demonstration Garden, 1101 Elbel Road, behind the County Annex 

Building. Time is 8:00 a.m.-11.00. Check with Ann Odvody at odvodyd@swbell.net or 210-994-9664. 

(Need lots of help right now.) 

 

 

Scheduled Workdays on Wednesdays: 

 

•Seguin -   MG Office/Library/Seed Exchange, 210 E Live Oak, is open from  2:00 p.m. to 4:00 

p.m.  Volunteers are always needed. Contact  Ernestine Sykes  at ejackson.sykes@gmail.com  or  

210-544-0756.  The office number is 830-379-1972.  

•Seguin - St Andrew’s Community Garden, located at the corner of Nolte and Crocket Street. 

Every Wednesday at 9:00 a.m. to weed, plant and edge.  Please  contact  Ernestine Sykes at 

ejackson.sykes@gmail.com or 210-544-0756. 

 

 

mailto:ladywithdonkey@yahoo.com
mailto:Ron.anne.ottenad@Gmail.com
mailto:fleurromero@gmail.com
mailto:odvodyd@swbell.net
mailto:ejackson.sykes@gmail.com
mailto:ejackson.sykes@gmail.com
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Volunteer Opportunities 

 

 

Scheduled Workdays on Fridays: 

 

• Seguin — Big Red Barn Gardens, 390 Cordova Road. Start time is 7:30 a.m. for the       
summer hours and 8:15 a.m. for the winter hours. Check with Janice Knobles at           
210-275-4402 or email  jmknobles@yahoo.com 

 

Special Help Needed Tuesdays and Thursdays 

 

• Schertz—Gutierrez Park 1231 Borgfeld Rd, Schertz, TX.  Times vary.  Help needed with 

watering in the a.m. and p.m. on Tuesdays and Thursdays.  For more information or      

details, contact Judy Stanley at jstanley20@satx.rr.com  or call her at (830) 765-4613. 

 

Monday thru Friday Opportunities 

 

• Floresville—Creech Prairie Farm, 1467 County Road 401.  Please email for an appoint-

ment: Robert Creech at Robert@Creechprairiesrestoration.org or Melinda Creech at 

Melinda@Creechprairiesrestoration.org 

mailto:jmknobles@yahoo.com
mailto:jstanley20F@satx.rr.com
mailto:Robert@Creechprairiesrestoration.org
mailto:Melinda@Creechprairiesrestoration.org
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Texas A&M AgriLife Extension provides equal opportunities in its 
programs and employment to all persons, regardless of race,  color, 
sex, religion, national origin, disability, age, genetic information, 
veteran status, sexual orientation, or gender identity. The Texas 
A&M University system, U.S. Department of Agriculture, and the 
County Commissioners Courts Cooperating. Persons with disabilities 
needing accommodations for effective participation in the program 
should contact the County  Extension Office at least one week prior 
to the program or event to request mobility, hearing, visual or other 
assistance. The information given herein is for educational purposes 
only. Reference to commercial products or trade names is made 
with the understanding that no discrimination is intended and no 
endorsement by the Texas A&M AgriLife Extension Service is         
implied.   
 
Melinda J Lucas, Editor  
MelJLucas78218@Gmail.com 

Guadalupe County Master Gardeners http://www.guadalupecountymastergardeners.org , or                           
https://gcmgtx.org/   830-379-1972 Ext 210 

Guadalupe County Texas A&M AgriLife Extension  http://guadalupe.agrilife.org/ 830-379-1972 

Texas Master Gardeners http://txmg.org     

GCMG Officers & Board of Directors 2024 

Sarah Puckett-President 

Mark “Bo” Bollinger-Past President 

Beth Smith-President Elect 

Wendy Salazar-Vice President 

Benna Hunter-Secretary 

Clarie Huebinger-Treasurer 

Vacant-Communications Director 

Denise Leverich-Membership Director 

William “Bill” Nodine-Education Director 

Maria Dykes-Volunteer Director 

Travis Franke -AgriLife Agent MG Coordinator  

 

Guadalupe County Master Gardeners, Inc. 

210 East Live Oak St. 

Seguin, TX 78155 

mailto:MelJLucas78218@Gmail.com
https://gcmgtx.org/
http://guadalupe.agrilife.org/
http://txmg.org
https://gcmgtx.org/
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REMINDER 

 

If anyone needs a card from the 

organization for an illness or a loss 

of a family member, send an email 

to: GCMGTX@gmail.com.   

Newsletter Staff 

Editor - Melinda J Lucas 

Proofreaders-  Mary Miller & David & Karen Koepp  

 

Texas Master Gardener Association Directors 

 

Two Year Term (2024-2025) April Rippel, Alternate – Beth Smith 

One Year Term (2024) Karen Koepp,  Alternate – David Koepp 

 

Speakers Bureau  Team– William “Billl” Nodine (P.O.C.), Beth Smith & Karen Brkich 

Guadalupe Co. Community Garden - Dale & Ann Odvody 

Master Gardener Office/Library - Ernestine Sykes 

Refreshment Coordinator - Kathleen Smith 

Plant Sales - Beth Smith 

Big Red Barn - Janice Knobles 

Gutierrez Garden Park - Doris Greenstreet & Judy Stanley  

2023 County Fair -  Kathleen Smith 

Facebook Administrator - Kathy Adams 

Christmas Tree Decorating - Ernestine Sykes  

Newsletter Editor - Melinda J Lucas 

Web Content Masters - Frank K. Rippel & David Koepp 

GCMG Class Coordinator – Paul Carter, Tim Steele & April Rippel 

 

Members in Service 

mailto:GCMGTX@gmail.com

